

Conservation and Water Stewardship

Climate Change and Environmental Protection Division Environmental Approvals Branch 123 Main Street, Suite 160, Winnipeg, Manitoba R3C 1A5 T 204 945-8321 F 204 945-5229 www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal COPY

Your File: WX17199 Client File: 5669.00

November 12, 2013

Mr. John Donetz Senior Environmental Scientist AMEC 440 Dovercourt Drive Winnipeg MB R3Y 1N4

Dear Mr. Donetz:

Re: Direct LP - DGH&T Act Proposal - 55 Rothwell Road, Winnipeg [File:5669.00]

I have completed a review of all Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) comments received during the initial environmental assessment of the Direct LP Waste Lead Acid Battery Transfer Station project. We received 12 comments from the TAC within the initial assessment period.

I am herewith enclosing comments received from (a) the Office of the Fire Commissioner and (b) Environmental Compliance & Enforcement Branch, Manitoba Conservation & Water Stewardship for your information purpose.

If you have any questions in this regard, please contact the undersigned at (204) 945-7086 or e mail at raj.rathamano@gov.mb.ca.

Yours truly,

Raj Rathamano, M.sc.

Hazardous Waste Program Specialist/

Environment Officer

C: KerriLyn Szwaluk, AMEC

Encl

rajhw.dghtaapl.5669.00

Comments received from TAC - for proponent's information purpose <u>Direct LP - Waste Lead Acid Battery Transfer Facility , File:5669.00</u>

(1) Office of the Fire Commissioner

From: Kubish, Cheryl (OFC) Sent: November-08-13 2:50 PM

To: Rathamano, Rai

Subject: RE: Request for review & comment - Due Nov. 5, 2013 - DGH&T - Direct LP - Waste battery

Transfer File: 5669.00

The Office of the Fire Commissioner (OFC) recommends that with the proposed temporary storage of a large number of waste lead batteries at this facility, this may require a change of Occupancy Permit from the authority having jurisdiction, the City of Winnipeg, Planning, Property and Development Department at 83 Fort Street, Winnipeg, to ensure this proposed waste battery storage facility is in compliance to the Winnipeg Building By-law and Winnipeg Zoning by-laws for this new use of the industrial storage warehouse at 55 Rothwell Road. Also, the proponent shall submit an updated Fire Safety Plan, as required by the Manitoba Fire Code, to the Winnipeg Fire Paramedic Service at 185 King Street.

Cheryl Kubish Administrative Assistant Office of the Fire Commissioner 508-401 York Avenue Winnipeg MB R3C 0P8 Phone: 945-3328

Fax: 948-2089

E-Mail address: Cheryl.Kubish@gov.mb.ca

(2) Environmental Compliance & Enforcement Branch, Manitoba Conservation and Water Stewardship

From: Dyck, Alvin (CWS) Sent: October-24-13 11:34 AM

To: Rathamano, Raj

Cc: Hawryliuk, Yvonne (CWS); Bridges, Sonja (CWS)

Subject: RE: Request for review & comment - Due Nov. 5, 2013 - DGH&T - Direct LP - Waste battery

Transfer File: 5669.00

The proponent's Emergency Response Plan (included as Appendix E in AMEC's Environmental Assessment Report) indicates a provincial phone number incorrectly on Appendix E, 14th page with subject "24 Hour Spill Response and Reporting".

Manitoba Conservation and Water Stewardship's environmental emergency reporting line is 1-204-944-4888.

Alvin Dyck, B.Sc.
Environment Officer
Manitoba Conservation and Water Stewardship
1007 Century Street
Winnipeg, MB R3H 0W4
Phone: (204) 470-7548

Fax: (204) 948-2420

24hr Environmental Emergency Response Line: 1-204-944-4888 Toll Free in Manitoba 1-855-944-4888